
 

THE RIM COUNTRY  
CLASSIC AUTO CLUB  

IS A NON-PROFIT  
ORGANIZATION FOR 
THE PURPOSE OF: 

 
 Providing social, educational 

and recreational activities                   
for its membership. 

 Participating in and support-
ing civic activities for the 
betterment of the community. 

 Encouraging and promoting 
the preservation and restora-
tion of classic motor vehicles. 

 Providing organized activities 
involving the driving and 
showing of member’s cars. 

RCCAC meets at 
6:30p.m. on the first 
Wednesday of the 
month normally at  

Tiny’s Restaurant, 600 
E. Hwy. 260 in Payson 

See page #4 for meeting 
place during pandemic. 

      N O V E M B E R  2 0 2 0  

Payson Arizona 

 
 

RCCAC P.O. Box 2853  
Payson, AZ 85547 

 
 

Meeting Minutes 
can be reviewed on 
the clubs website: 

 

http://
clubs.hemmings

.com/rccac/ 
 
 

Past newsletters 
can also be viewed 
and printed from 

the website. 

   The cold snap we experienced earlier this 
week reminds us the winter is right around 
the corner. We still should have a few 
weeks of nice weather, but the cold weather 
is coming soon, and most of our classic 
cars will get “mothballed” for a while.  
Remember to give those cars a little love in 
the form of preventive maintenance before 
putting them down for the “big sleep”.  
   Since it is nearly Thanksgiving time, a few 
things I am thankful for- We have had some 
really fun activities this year, and big kudos 
need to go to Sue Renaud for being our  
Activities Director during this strangest of 
years. I’m grateful to our officers and board 
members for all their help in making this a 
smooth running club this year, and I’m  
especially thankful that they have  
expressed willingness to continue to serve 
the club during the coming year, which will 
allow me to “retire” gracefully to the Past 
President slot on the board (again). I’d also 
like to thank all of you as members of the 
club for just being patient and good sports 
about all the challenges this year has  
provided to us. 
   The “Payson Invasion”, our re-imagined 
car event in light of the pandemic, was a  
success in that those who participated had 
a good time and enjoyed themselves, which 
was our primary goal. We didn’t approach it 
as a money-making event, but we at least 
came out a little ahead so that we will be 
positioned to resume having a normal show 
when life returns to normal.          
   Meanwhile, I hope each of you is well and 
doing okay under the present circumstanc-
es.  Hope to see you soon!  

 
  

             Happy Thanksgiving  
from all of us on the board! 

PRESIDENT 

Steve 
Fowler 

RIM COUNTRY CLASSIS AUTO CLUB 

 

 

garymarciaallen@gmail.com  

kentozi@aol.com 

rivermistsue@hotmail.com 

 

PAYSON 

INVASION 

REPORT 

SEE PAGES #2 & #3 
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Instructions  given to all the Poker Run Workers. 

Busy Bee’s 



 

    As you know, the car show 

turned into the Payson Invasion 

due to the Covid-19 outbreak that 

has been taking place.  The event consisted of a poker run, 

show and shine, and two cruises thru town.  We had 126 

registered cars participating in these events.  This all  

started at the Green Valley Park, where we set up the  

hospitality booth consisting of t-shirt sales, 50/50 raffle, 

and silent auction.  

    The poker run started at 10:00 with participants drawing 

cards from five different locations.  This had the town of 

Payson being invaded with 126 classic cars and hotrods 

driving through our streets.  Two cruises drove on specific 

routes and converged on Main Street, ending back to 

Green Valley Park.  It was fun being had by all!!  I want to 

thank the club members who took leadership roles in 

putting this all together and their team members. 

    Until next year! 

   The Car Show Guy, Paul Renaud 

Poker Run Winners 

             1st               2nd                     3rd 



 

P A G E  4  

 

P A G E  4  

FROM THE 
GLOVEBOX 

November 
Activities 

at a glance 
 

4-   Membership  meeting 6:30pm 
       Senior Center on Main St. Payson 

6-   Mikes Fish and Chips 4:30 
11- Veterans Day Cruise  see insert flyer 

11- Garage Tour and Lunch 
20-22- Good Guys in Scottsdale 
  

                            Coming in December 
          Club Christmas Dinner Party 

 

 

UPCOMING CLUB ELECTIONS 
All NOMINEES WERE CONTACTED, the following  

members have agreed to serve as officers for 2021.  

     President   Vice President        Secretary  Treasurer 

  Paul Renaud         Bob Beaudette          Jo Johnson      Tina Dychkowski 

Board Members at large: Gary Allen, Ken Tozi & past pres. Steve Fowler 

Activities– Sue Renaud    Newsletter editor– Margie Fowler 

06- Kenny Wiley 
11- Darrel Wallace 
12- Dwight Rowe 
13- John Cailey 
14- Reed McManus 
16- Karen Bruns 

16- Margie Fowler 
19- Pauline Dewey 
25- Ron Horejsi 
26- Steve Fowler 
26- Bob Halgren 

BIRTHDAYS 

See Insert flyer for cruise instructions. 
RCCAC 

Garage Tour after the cruise, to Tom Jacobson 
“NEW member” 1201 S. Gibson CT off Phoenix St.  

Then Lunch to follow at Culvers.  

FREE short Concrete Mixer or short shake, or  Sundae  

for each member with purchase of a meal. 
Must wear name tag to get special! 

       ANNUAL Christmas Dinner Party 
                       December 2nd in place of meeting 
                              Only 50 people per AZ requirements.  

 First 50 (people not couples) to RSVP!  
                                              

                            Because of Covid19 and the projected                                 
                                                                          Increase during the winter months.     
                                                          This event could be cancelled by Chaparral Pines. 
                                                                                                      For the first 50 who RSVP,  
                                                                                           you will pay your half at the event to  
                                                                                                  Sue Renaud.   

      More info and the cost to come via e -mail! 


